
Commission Meeting  
7.9.24 
2nd Day of the July Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approve the minutes from 
the July 2 meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded everyone that BOE (Board of Equalization) will be held on July 16th and July 23rd 
only if needed. A public notice was put in the DeKalb Record Herald.  
 
Keith Derr, Catarina Mota and Marcin Jakubowski met with the Commission to discuss the intersection of Frank Ross Rd 
& Lakesite. They are requesting documentation stating the county’s position on the issue. Currently the county is waiting 
on the Attorney’s letter that will be sent to Mr Murphy and Mr McGinley. 
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll looked at the area where the patron had asked for an object marker to be placed. 
The Commission will have Bill Gray place marker as requested. They will also have Bill look at an area on Fairmount Rd. 
where water is standing. Bill will inspect and see what can be done to fix it or if the township needs to get involved.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that she & Sheriff Keesaman will meet prior to election day to go over any concerns 
there might be.  
 

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fair grounds please contact County Clerk, 
Melissa Meek to ensure there is no scheduling conflicts and that you have the correct insurance in place.  
 
With no further business before the County, the Commission adjourned until July 16, 2024 
 
 


